NOTICE

OF 

PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL WORKSHOP
STATE PROJECT:  X347-H-55.68.00
FEDERAL PROJECT:  ACNH-0484(290)
CORRIDOR H 
PARSONS TO DAVIS PROJECT
TUCKER COUNTY
The West Virginia Division of Highways (WVDOH) will hold a Public Informational Workshop for the Parsons to Davis Project on Tuesday, February 27, 2024, from 4:00 to 7:00 p.m. at the Tucker County High School, located at 116 Mountain Lion Way, Hambleton, Tucker County, West Virginia. This project involves the construction of an approximately 9-mile new location, four-lane, divided highway, with partial control of access, and will be a component of Appalachian Highway Corridor H (US 48). This meeting complies with National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act requirements. 
NO FORMAL PRESENTATION WILL BE MADE.  The public will be afforded the opportunity to ask questions and submit written comments on the project. A handout with project details will be available at the meeting and on the WVDOH website. Those wishing to file written comments after the meeting may send them to Travis Long, Director Technical Support Division, West Virginia Division of Highways, 1334 Smith Street, Charleston, West Virginia 25301 on or before Wednesday, March 27, 2024.  Comments may also be submitted digitally through the WVDOH commenting website: https://transportation.wv.gov/highways/engineering/comment/Pages/Parsons-to-Davis.aspx or at https://www.regulations.gov/search?filter=FHWA-2024-0007. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, sex, age, national origin, or disability.
The West Virginia Department of Transportation will, upon request, provide reasonable accommodations including auxiliary aids and services necessary to afford an individual with a disability an equal opportunity to participate in our services, programs, and activities. Please contact us at (304) 558-3931.  Persons with hearing or speech impairments can reach all state agencies by calling (800) 982-8772 (voice to TDD) or (800) 982-8771 (TDD to voice), toll free.
